SWaNG news

The Slingsby Website and Newsletter Group held its 2014 AGM on 13 November in the Grapes. We looked back on a fourth year of success and started to plan the changes ahead, for you can never stand still in the news business.
New features for the website this year include the recently launched “Slingshot” (for residents who wish to get something off their chest anonymously), a farming column courtesy of Stephen Prest, a Neighbourhood Watch page which receives crime prevention alerts from North Yorkshire Police, and new pages on local services (mobile PO/library and refuse/recycling). Of course the website editor’s main job has been publicising local news and events – this year well over 100 posts of this type were published on the website. Local groups such as the Village Hall, the Local History Group and the churches are benefiting. Please consider if your group is making the most of the wider publicity we offer. In 2014 alone the website has received about 40,000 page views.
On the technical side, our webmaster Richard Flint has kept the website structure secure and up-to-date. New social media links and enhanced mobile browsing have improved the experience for many (younger?) users. Richard has had to increase website bandwidth and capacity this year to meet the growing demand for our online information.

The Triangle continues to be exceptionally well-supported and attracts the advertising it needs to pay its way. In spite of increased costs, we will do our very best to keep the subscription price unchanged in 2015, with the help of our treasurer, Carol Buck.  But a big change is ahead. Keith Buck steps down from producing the Triangle after the next issue in February. So we need to find a new Triangle co-editor to work with David Thornley. If you think you can help, my advice is to come forward now, before Keith is in full retirement mode (on his bike?)
The website team (Richard, George Dudzinski and I) have also been looking for an extra pair of hands to help out occasionally with uploading news and event posts. The job is not difficult, you can do as much or as little as you like, you will learn interesting new skills and, if you enjoy it as much as we did when we started, you’ll have fun! Contact us at admin@slingsbyvillage.co.uk
Full reports from the group can be found on the website: http://www.slingsbyvillage.co.uk/event/slingsby-website-newsletter-agm-13-nov/.

We thank all Triangle and website supporters and helpers, and look forward to cooperating with even more residents in the coming year.

Jon Boots
